indenwood College

BULLETIN

Winter at Lindenwood. The lights from college windows gleaming
on the snow bring memories of classes in Roemer Hall, gay parties
in the Gym, and of friendships which endure through the years.
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e Around the Lindenwood (ampus

Miss Margaret Sarah Lapp, of Shaker Heights,
Ohio, has been elected president of this year's Fresh-
man Class. Other officers are Miss Janet Anderson, of
Overland Park, Kan., vice president; Miss Barbara
Glassen, of Waterloo, lowa, secretary, and Miss Lila
Robinson, of Winchester, Va., treasurer. Student
Council representatives are Miss Cordelia Godfrey, of
Ortawa, 11l., and Miss Barbara Tice, of Kansas City,
Missouri.

Under the sponsorship of the Student Christian
Association, Lindenwood students continued a fine
college tradition by contributing toys for the Markham
Memorial in St. Louis for distribution to under-
privileged children.

Miss Eloise Macy, a Junior, of Sully, lowa, is the
new president of the Residence Council. She is also
president of Butler Hall.

Ten Lindenwood students attended the Interna-
tional Relations Club Conference at Webster College
in St. Louis in November. Miss Lorraine Peck, of
Troy, Ohio, a Sophomore, read a paper on United
States foreign policy.

A contest for a new Lindenwood song has been
launched by the Student Council, Lyrics must be sub-
mitted by January 16, and then a second contest for
setting the winning lyric to music will be held. Prizes
will be awarded in June.

Miss Jeane Sebastian, of Cuba, Mo., president of
the Student Council, and Miss Frances Jones, of
Bloomfield, Ind., vice president, attended the Mid-
west Student Government Conference recently at Mac-
Murray College, Jacksonville, I11.

Plans are being made to establish a chapter of
Alpha Epsilon Rho, national radio fraternity, on the
campus. The Radio Club, organized last fall, held
its open house in the Fine Arts Building on Decem-
ber 11, e
“Christmas Cards" was the theme of the annual
Christmas dance recital given by Tau Sigma on
December 10.

Members of the Linden Bark and Linden Leaves
staffs have joined the St. Louis College Press Asso-
ciation. Five other colleges and universities in the St.
Louis area are members of the association.

Lindenwood’s riding team has won two meets this
year. In October the team won a meet from Monti-
cello College and on December 13 the Lindenwood
team defeated Maryville College in a meet at Linden-
\\"l[]ll.

Charles C. Clayton, instructor in Journalism, was
elected a member of the National Council of Sigma
Delta Chi, professional journalism fraternity, at the
fraternity's convention in Washington, ). C., in
November,
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Capacity Enrollment for Second

Semester at Lindenwood

Classes Will Be Organized on February 2—Friends of the College W ho Have Candidates
for Admission Next Fall Urged to Complete T'heir Enrollment at Once

ENIJJ-;N\\'::UIJ will again open the second semester
with a capacity enrollment. Classes will be organ-
ized on February 2. The college regrets that it was
unable to accept all the applications for admission.

Again this year, advance registrations for the 1948-
49 school year are unusually heavy. Applications will
greatly exceed the capacity of the college and friends
and alumnae who have relatives and friends planning
to enter Lindenwood next fall are urged to complete
their enrollment as quickly as possible.

Lindenwood will continue to restrict enrollment
to the number of students who can be accommodated
with the facilities available. Under this policy each
student 1s assured of personal attention and a high
standard of scholarship.

Miriam Reilly, a Junior, Wins
Christmas Short Story Contest

Miss Miriam Reilly, a Junior, from Pachuca,
Hidalgo, Mexico, won the annual Christmas short
story contest. Miss Reilly also won the award in her
Freshman vear. Her prize-winning story is entitled
“The Candle Boy.” Second prize went to Betty Joy
Hass, a Freshman, Third place was given to Miss
Marianne Metzger, a Sophomore.

Lindenwood Club of Southern
California Meets

The November meeting of the Lindenwood Club
of Southern California was held on November 15 at
Scully’s Restaurant in Los Angeles. The hostesses
were Mrs. Robert Conklin, Mrs. Jack Harp, Dr.
Hazel Dean, Miss Alma Kinkaid and Mrs. Hans
Dierk. Following a luncheon, Mrs. Helen Robestsaw
announced the plans for the December meeting, “which
will be a tea at her home in Altadena.

New members of the club are Miss Florence Golden
("38-40), Mrs. Fave Zimmerman (Faye Olcutt, '29),
Mrs. H. G. Basguin (Eugenia Withington, '24-'26)
and Mrs. Robert Young.

Alumnae Now in China

Mr. and Mrs. R. C. Strong and their three chil-
dren, Margaret, Carolyn and Barstow, are now in
China, where Mr. Strong, who is in the diplomatic
service, is stationed. In recent vears they have lived
in Czechoslovakia, Bulgaria and South Africa. Mrs.
Strong, who was Betty Burton, attended Lindewood
in 1935-37.

Junior President

Miss Jo Ann O'Flynn, of Owensboro, Ky., who is
president of this year's Junior Class. Miss O'Flynn
is also president of Alpha Tau Sigma and treasurer
of the Athletic Association. She is on the staff of
the Linden Leaves and is a member of the Press
Club, Terrapin, the Triangle Club and the Instru-
mental Association.

+* *

-
Robert C. Colson Elected Head
of State Registrars Association

Robert C. Colson, Registrar of Lindenwood Col-
lege, was elected president of the Missouri Association
of Collegiate Registrars at the annual meeting of the
association in Kansas City on November 22, It is the
first time a registrar of a college for women has headed
the state association,

The Missouri association is a regional branch of
the National Association of Registrars, Mr. Colson
will attend the convention of the national association
next April in Philadelphia, Pa.

Philip J. Hickey Elected to
College Board of Directors

Philip J. Hickey, Superintendent of Instruction of
the St. Louis Public Schools, has been elected a mem-
ber of the Board of Directors of Lindenwood College.
His election was announced recently by the Rev. Dr.
James W. Clarke, president of the board and pastor
of the Second Presbyterian Church in St. Louis.
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Final Installment of Roll Call
of Class of 1932

By KATHRYN HANKINS, Alumnae Secretary

HIis MONTH we complete the roll call of the Class
Tnf 1932. ‘T'he following members responded to
our request for news about themselves and their
activities :

Anna Louise Kelley (Mrs. Bartley R. Schwegler),
Sikeston, Mo.: “Greetings to the Class of 1932. 1 am
so glad it's our turn. [ have often wondered about
all of you. After graduating from Lindenwood I went
to Washington University in St. Louis and worked
on my Master's Degree. 1 also took night courses at
St. Louis University. Then | went to work for the
St. Louis Relief as a visitor. In 1940, I came to Sikes-
ton, to work for the Missouri Employment Office as
an interviewer. | had planned to stay only six months,
but I met Bartley; we were married, and 1 am still
here and love it. We have one daughter, Anna Louise,
and T am planning on her going to Lindenwood. 1 take
an active part in the Presbyterian Church. Women's
clubs, besides keeping house and assisting my husband
in his insurance office, take up all my time."”

Lois McKeehan (Mrs. Earl Howard), 1421 Cen-
tral Ave., Hot Springs, Ark.: “After graduating from
Lindenwood, I taught school for about two and a half
vears, during which time [ was made principal of an
elementary school. However, at the end of that time,
I started to work for the Department of Justice, sery-
ing as secretary for the only woman attorney in Hot
Springs. Our office was here, and we passed on titles
for land to be acquired by the Government in the State
of Arkansas for flood control purposes and later for
war defense plants and camp sites. [ worked for the
Government until 1945, when I married. My husband
and I are now half owners of the National Abstract
Company, and I helpzd him in the business until Febru-
ary of this year when we adopted an 8-months-old boy
who is our pride and joy. Now | am kept busy with
him, household duties, and varied activities.”

Minna Krakauer, 622 Paseo Bolivar, Chihuahua,
Mex.: I did not make use of my Lindenwood training
until six years after graduation—my first work begin-
ning in 1938 as accountant for a “‘free-lance” and
entrepreneur (my brother-in-law). Since 1938 to the
present | have remained with him, in the capacities of
Chief Clerk of a mining company and of a chemical
manufacturing company; and as Assistant General
Manager of an importing company specializing in sci-
entific instruments, laboratory equipment, engineering
supplies, etc., and as Chief Clerk of a Portland Cement
manufacturing company. At present I am the personal

assistant to the same enginecr with whom 1 started,
and who is General Manager of all the various com-
panies mentioned, In filling out questionnaires, etc.,
I still write “single’” in the space provided for answer-
ing the question “Civil Status?”" Since the recent death
of my mother (April 28th), I also have assumed charge
of my father’s home.”

Phyllis Evelyn Boman (Mrs. Paul G. Shepard),
122 N. Saginaw St., Flushing, Mich.: “l have so
enjoved the Bulletin. 1 read it from cover to cover
and especially do I enjoy the Class Roll Call every
month. I, so far, have nothing to offer Lindenwood,
for after eleven years of married life we have three
sons, Alan, 10, Roger, 6, and Karl, 18 months. Right
now | am very busy with a newly organized cub scout
group. | am a Den Mother, and once or twice a week
take my group of boys swimming or on an outing of
some kind. My husband and 1 like to play golf and
bowl together, and during the winter, [ enjoy an
evening of bridge. That, with my duties at home and
trving to keep up with three boys, pretty well takes
up my time."

Carolyn Brewer (Mrs. Elvero McMillan), 434
Lakeview Ave., Duluth, Minn.: “We have two boys—
Jim, 12 and David, 2%4 years. Since my marriage |
have lived in Duluth, which is some distance from my
home in Alexandria, La. I always look forward to the
Bulletin's arrival, My feelings, 1 know, are the same
as every L. C. girl—that there is no place like home
with all its memories and associations.”

Margaret Catherine Schaberg (Mrs. Harold Pal-
mer), 6232 Strickland Ave., Los Angeles, Calif.: “As
some of the class no doubt remembers, Harold and 1
were married about a year and a half before I was
graduated. We have three boys: Rodney, 14, who is
over six feet tall; Jerry, 13, a close runner-up at five
feet, seven inches; and our little fellow, Raymond, 5
years old. Since our family secems inclined to be all
males, my interests have leaned more in that line;
camping, fishing, Boy Scouts, baseball, football, basket-
ball and track. And, of course, food and plenty of it.
My Home Economics training comes in very nicely.
Otherwise my interests are much the same as all
mothers and homemakers."

Miriam Runnenburger (Mrs. W. R, Shelton, Jr.),
1224 N. W. 2lst St., Oklahoma City, Okla.: “The
past 15 vears have been busy ones and far from dull.
Ross and | were married in 1934, and lived in Mis-

{ Continued on page 0)



Dr. and Mrs. McCluer Are Guests of
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Des Moines Lindenwood Club
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Dr. and Mrs. Franc L. McCluer and Guy C. Motley were guests of the Des Moines Lindenwood Club
at a luncheon on November 8 in Des Moines. Shown here is the head table, with Mrs. McCluer at the
left at the far end of the table, Dr. McCluer, Mrs. Harriet Dalton Doerrie, president of the club, and

Mr. Matley.

ORTY-FIVE [OWA ALUMNAE, patrons and mothers
an Lindenwood students attended the luncheon
given by the Des Moines Lindenwood Club in honor
of Dr. and Mrs. Franc L. McCluer and Guy C.
Motley on November 8 at the Hotel Savery in Des
Moines. Mrs. Harriet Dalton Doerrie, Class of '41,
president of the Des Moines club presided.

Dr, McCluer spoke at the luncheon and brief talks
were also made by Mr, Motley and B. R. Branstetter,
Lindenwood enrollment secretary.

The club arranged a radio interview for Dr. Me-
Cluer over Radio Station KRNT in Des Moines. He
was interviewed by Miss Betty Wells, director of
women'’s affairs of the station.

Meetings of the Des Moines club are held each
month. Other officers of the club are Mrs. Belva Goff
Geist, vice president; Mrs. Violet Richardson Chap-
man, treasurer, and Mrs. Betty Laird Kurtz, secretary.

St. Louis Alumnae Clubs Honor
Dr. McCluer at a Tea

Dr. and Mrs. Franc L. McCluer and the members
of the Board of Directors of the college were the
guests of honor at a tea given jointly by the St. Louis
Lindenwood Afternoon and Evening Clubs on Novem-
ber 22, The tea was given at the home of Mrs. George
L. Neuhoft, 560 Warren Ave., University City. Mrs.
Neuhoff is president of the St. Louis Lindenwood
Afternoon Club and Mrs. Philip Sullivan is president
of the St. Louis Lindenwood Evening Club,

Lindenwood Sends 1000 Pounds
of Flour for Friendship Train

Lindenwood students and faculty sent 1000 pounds
of flour which was placed aboard the Friendship Train
in Kansas City on November 24. The flour was pur-
chased with money donated on the campus,
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Nine College Seniors Chosen for
Who’s Who in American Colleges

VINH LinpENwoop Sexiors will be included in
1 N the 1947-48 edition of “Who's Who in American
Universities and Colleges.”" The students honored are:
_Miss Jeane Sebastian, Cuba, Mo.; Miss Janet Brown,
Ferguson, Mo.; Miss Nancy Kern, Waterloo, Ill.;
Miss Audrey Mount, Park Ridge, 1ll.; Miss Jane
Morrisey, Joliet, I1l.; Miss Lucette Stumberg, Austin,
Texas; Miss Coy Payne, Council Bluffs, lowa, and
Miss Esther Parker and Miss Louise Ritter, St. Charles,
Miss Sebastian is president of the Student Govern-
ment Association. In her Junior year she was presi-
dent of her class, First Maid of Honor in the Popu-
larity Court, and president of the Athletic Association.
She is a member of Terrapin, the League of Women
Voters and the Encore Club.

Miss Brown is editor of the 1948 Linden Leaves.
She is president of the Missouri College Newspaper
Association and a member of the Linden Bark staff.
She has served as president of the Poetry Society, and
was a member of last vear's Popularity Court. She is
a member of the Press Club, Athletic Association,
Future Teachers of America, Alpha Sigma Tau, Sigma
Tau Delta, and the Triangle Club.

Miss Kern is chairman of the Student Counselors
for Freshmen. She was a member of last year’s Popu-
larity Court and holds the Sigma lota Chi scholarship.
She is a past president of the League of Women Voters,
and is a member of Beta Chi, the Athletic Association,
the Encore Club, the Poetry Seciety, the Home Eco-
nomics Club, Alpha Sigma Tau and Pi Gamma Mu.

Miss Morrisey is literary editor of the Linden
Leaves, and vice president of the Student Christian
Association. She is a member of the Poetry Society,
Alpha Sigma Tau, Beta Pi Theta, and the League of
Waomen Voters. Last year she was awarded the St.
Louis Lindenwood Evening Club prize for creative
writing.

Miss Mount is president of the Student Christian
Association and organization editor of the Linden
Leaves. She is a member of the Press Club, Beta Chi,
the International Relations Club, Pi Alpha Delta, the
Atheltic Association and the League of Women Voters.

Miss Payne is advertising manager of the Linden
Leaves, and secretary of the Missouri Academy of
Science. She is a member of the Triangle Club, the
Poetry Society, Sigma Tau Delta, Alpha Sigma Tau,
Der Deutsche Verein and is a cabinet member of the
Student Christian Association.

Miss Parker is business manager of the Linden
Leaves and vice president of the Senior Class. She is
a member of the Poetry Society, Der Deutsche Verein,
the League of Women Voters, Encore Club, Press

Club, Triangle Club, Sigma Tau Delta, Alpha Sigma
Tau and Pi Gamma Mu.

Miss Stumberg is president of Mu Phi Epsilon
and is a member of the Student Government Associa-
tion. She was a Junior Attendant to the 1947 May
Queen. She is a member of Tau Sigma, the League of
Women Voters, the Encore Club, Delta Phi Delta,
Beta Pi Theta and the International Relations Club.

Miss Ritter is president of the Future Teachers
of America and is a past president of the Home Eco-
nomics Club. She is a member of the Encore Club,
the Triangle Club, Sigma Tau Delta and Pi Gamma
Mu. ;

Miss Werndle Is Wed to
Col. E. R. Swanson

Miss Lillian Werndle, of Lindenwood's Biology
Department, was married recently to Col. E. R. Swan-
son. Col. Swanson during the war headed the aero-
nautic chart survey in Washington. Col. and Mrs.
Swanson are now at home at 3861 Lafayette Ave. in
St. Louis,

Roll Call of Class of 1932

(Continued from page 4)

souri until August of 1944 when we came to Okla-
homa. We have a grand family of four. Some days
are hectic, but they all look so like angels at night
that I gain strength to face the new day. Judy is almost
12 and in Junior high school, Linda Lou, 9%4, Bill, 5,
who started to Kindergarten this year, and Miriam
(not little Mernie!) is 2 and my one curly-head! One
of the high lights of our trip was for the girls to see
Lindenwood. They loved it, but were a little over-
come that Mr. Motley recognized me after all this
time. Since 1 grew up in the “olden-times,” it did
wonders for my ego. As you can see, my Home Eco-
nomics training has been put to a test, but besides the
usual routine of sewing, cooking, P.T.Al's, church
activities, and Camp Fire, I did work for five years
with the Farm Security Administration. 1 liked the
work a lot, but 1 prefer my present position. How 1
do wish many of my classmates could make Oklahoma
City in their travels, and I would even bunk and feed
them. Our interests have more than doubled with Dr.
McCluer's taking the presidency. Ross knew him in
Westminster, and our sincere hope is to send three
more girls to Lindenwood in not too many years,”

Thirty-nine members of this class did not respond.
One is deceased, Miss Theo McDearmon. Can any-
one tell the addresses of the following: Mary Norman
Rinehart, Margaret Aminda Rossy, Marjorie Taylor
(Mrs. B. Allen Morgan), Elizabeth Jane Thomas
( Mrs. Richard W, Graves), Helen Marr Thompson?
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Dr. Reinhold Niebuhr to Speak
at Lindenwood this Month

INDENWOOD is fortunate to have as its guest on
January 28 Dr. Reinhold Niebuhr, one of the
world’s outstanding Protestant theologians. Dr. Nie-
buhr will speak at a convocation in Roemer Auditorium
on that day.

Dr. Niebuhr is a native of Missouri. His father
was pastor of the Evangelical Church in St. Charles.
After holding several successful pastorates, Dr, Niebuhr
became professor of Christian Ethics at the Union
Theological Seminary in New York City. He is recog-
nized as the American spokesman for the neo-orthodox
movement in theology—a protest against the “‘naive
liberalism of the 1920’s.” He takes a vigorous interest
in politics and world economics and is in constant
demand as a writer and speaker.

Dr. Niebuhr is one of the two Americans who have
been invited to give the Gifford Lectures at Edinburgh
University. The other American was the famous
philosopher, William James. Dr. Niebuhr's writings
include: “The Nature and Destiny of Man,” “Moral
Man and Immoral Society,” “Leaves From the Note-
book of a Tamed Cynic,” “Reflections on the End of
an Era,” “Children of Light and Children of Dark-
ness,”” and “Discerning the Signs of the Times.”

On December 7 the vesper speaker was Dr. Harlie
L. Smith, president of William Woods College, Ful-
ton, Mo. Another recent speaker was Edmund Hart-
mann, producer and writer for Paramount Studios
in Hollywood.

MORE OR LESS PERSONAL

From England comes a letter from Mrs. T, Quil-
liam, who writes that she and her family have recently
moved to 9 Arundel Road, Weston-Super-Mare, Som-
erset, England, from Teheran, Iran. Mprs. Quilliam
was Eleanor Payne, Class of '36. She and her husband
have two daughters, 4 and 2 years old, and a son, 6
months-old. They plan to make their home in England.

Mrs. Charles Steber, who was Ruth Heyden, Class
of 44, writes that she and her husband have moved to
2501 E. Bellemeade Ave., Evansville, Ind. They have
a son, Charles, Jr., who is 18 months-old.

A campus visitor on October 15 was Miss Evelyn
Watson, of Washington, D). C. Miss Watson attended
Lindenwood in 1928-30.

Mrs. Guy B. Nease, who is president of the Odessa,
Texas, Music Club, was one of the hostesses to the
Texas Federation of Music Clubs, which held its
annual meeting in Odessa last October. Mrs. Nease,

Convocation Speaker

Dr. Reinhold Nicbuhr, who will address a convo-
cation at the college on January 28.

+ + +

who was Mary Sue Wisdom, Class of '30, is a member
of the Ector County Tuberculosis Board, on the Red
Cross Home Service Staff, and is on the Red Cross
General County Board.

Miss Lavone A, Hanna, who attended Linden-
wood in 1914-16, is now an Associate Professor of
Education at the San Francisco State College. Her
address is 2226 Diersaders St., San Francisco, Calif.

Another Lindenwood alumna who has found a
career and new experiences abroad is Miss Virginia
Thompson, a member of the Class of 44. She is now
in Aruba, Netherland West Indies, where she is em-
ployed as a secretary by the Largo Oil and Transport
Co., a subsidiary of the Standard Oil Company of
New Jersey.

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence B. Butler are now living
at 1103 Pickard St., lowa City, lowa. Mrs. Butler
was Janet Crabbe and she attended Lindenwood in
1944-45.

Another change of address comes from Mrs. Charles
D. Marks, who writes that she and her husband are
now living at 900 Twelfth Ave., Eldora, lowa. They
have a daughter. Susan, now 1%4. Mrs. Marks was

Jane Schmidt and she attended Lindenwood in 1943-44.
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WHAT LINDENWOOD ALUMNAE ARE DOING

WEDDINGS

A December bride was Miss Marilyn Patton
Mangum, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Ivon
Mangum, of Greenville, Tenn. Miss Mangum, who
was Lindenwood’s 1947 May Queen, chose December
20 as the date of her marriage to Walter Ritter Heil-
man, Jr., at Greenville.

Miss Emma Lee Morgan, daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. Robert Wright Morgan, of Camden, Ark., chose
November 29 as the date of her marriage to Sterling
Smith Lacy, Jr., at Camden. Mrs. Lacy is a member
of the Class of '46. She and her husband are now at
home at Magnolia, Ark,

On December 6 at Des Moines, lowa, Miss Ann
Steckenrider, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Walter
Steckenrider, of Des Moines, was married to John
Rolf Hodin. The bride attended Lindenwood in
1945-46.

Another December bride was Miss Mary Helen
Tillman, daughter of Mr, and Mrs. Fred Allen Till-
man, of Pawhuska, Okla, Miss Tillman, who attended
Lindenwood in 1943-45, chose December 14 as the date
of her marriage to Lieut. John Edward Fox, of the
United States Army, at Pawhuska,

October 4 was the date selected by Miss Martha
Jane Patterson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Charles W.
Patterson, of Lebanon, Ind., as the date for her mar-
riage to Gerald P. Snodgrass at Lebanon. The bride
is a member of the Class of "47.

Miss Carol Lee Cory, daughter of Mr. and Mis.
Edward Heman Cory, of Bentonville, Ark., was mar-
ried to James Paige Stephens, Jr., on September 16
at Bentonville. The bride attended Lindenwood in
1945-46. She and her husband are now at home at
Stillwater, Okla.

On October 31 at St. Joseph, Mo., Miss Marian
Jean Clark, daughter of Mr, and Mrs. Norman H.
Clark, of St. Joseph, became the bride of Vincent H.
Hansen, Jr. Mrs. Hansen attended Lindenwood in
1943-45.

November 6 was the date chosen by Miss Beverly
Burkes, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. C. G. Burkes, of
Alva, Okla., for her marriage to Sgt. James Schoenen-
berger of the United States Army at Alva. The bride
attended Lindenwood in 1945-46. She and her hus-
band will live in Germany for the next two years.

Miss Carol Landberg of Fort Thomas, Ky., a mem-
ber of the Class of '45, was married to Capt. Robert
Sanders Leake, of the United States Army, on Septem-
ber 27 at Fort Thomas. Capt. and Mrs. Leake are
now at home at 1610 Cornell Drive, Dayton, Ohio.

Dr. Dana Lee Harnagel, who attended Linden-
wood in 1936-37, was married on May 24 in Chi-
cago, I1l., to Dr. Jose Nine-Curt. Dr. Nine-Curt is
on the staff of the St. Louis County Hospital and
Mirs. Nine-Curt is a resident physician at the St. Louis
City Hospital.

An October bride was Miss Barbara Grayce Bas-
tron, daughter of Dr. and Mrs. A. E. Bastron, of
South Gate, Calif. Miss Bastron, who attended Lin-
denwood in 1941-43, chose October 25 as the date of
her marriage to Robert Bruce Gemmill at South Gate.
They are now at home at 8610 San Carlos Ave.,
South Gate,

On November 27 at Pine Bluff, Ark., Miss Jean
Baim, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Leo Alec Baim, of
Pine Bluff, became the bride of Ira 5. Gershner. Mrs.
Gershner attended Lindenwood in 1943-44.

Miss Camilla Calene, of Mansfield, Ohio, who
attended Lindenwood in 1943-44, was married on
June 18 at Wilmette, 111., to Charles C. Griffin. They
are now at home in Effingham, Il

September 13 was the date chosen by Miss Carol
Jean Curran, daughter of Mrs. Arthur Michael Cur-
ran, of Cedar Rapids, lowa, as the date of her mar-
riage to Joseph A. Crowley at Cedar Rapids. The
bride attended Lindenwood in 1943-44.

Miss Jane Bullock, daughter of Col. and Mors.
Kenneth K. Bullock, of Fort Worth, Texas, was
married recently to John Lawrence Edwards at Fort
Worth. The bride attended Lindenwood in 1944-45,

On August 7 Miss Erle Dean Bass, of El Dorado,
Ark., a member of the Class of "47, was married to
Jack Proctor Garison, in El Dorado.

A November bride was Miss Frances Einore
Wherry, a member of the Class of 1945. Miss Wherry,
who is the daughter of Mr, and Mrs. Byron Kenneth
Wherry, of Lawrenceville, I1l., chose November 9 as
the date of her marriage to Carlos Sierra Franco in
Washington, DD. C. She and her husband are now at
home at 3511 Thirteenth St., N. W., Washington,
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ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR
Lindenwood Children

BIRTHS .

James McLane is the name of the son born on
November 11 to Mr. and Mrs. Morris Tobian, of 420
W, Washington Ave., Shelbyville, Ind. James has a
brother, John Richard, who is 3. Mus. Tobian was
Helen McLane and she is a member of the Class of "40.

A daughter, who has been named Jane Ruth, was
born on November 20 to Dr. and Mrs. David ],
Peery, of State College, Pa. Mrs. Peery was Joanna
Achelpohl and she attended Lindenwood in 1931-33.

(George Erwin is the name chosen for the son born
on June 8 to Mr, and Mrs. Ernest L. Nance, of 1516
Indiana St., Houston, Texas, Mrs. Nance was Vir-
ginia Holman and she attended Lindenwood in 1930-31,

A future Lindenwood girl is Anna Kathryn, who
was born on November 11 to Mr, and Mrs. E. G.
Webb, of Jefferson, Texas. Mrs. Webb attended Lin-
denwood in 1938-39.

Okctober 31 is the date of the arrival of a son at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Garry Taniguchi, of 419
Armitage Ave., Chicago, [ll. Murs. Taniguchi, who
was Jeanette Martin, attended Lindenwood in 1940-41.

A son, who has been named David Rhinehart, was
born on October 19 to Mr, and Mrs. C. T. Ward, of
146 Evanston Ave., Aurora, IlIl. Mrs. Ward was
Wilma Rhinehart and she attended Lindenwood in
1927-29.

Brock Jay is the name of the new son in the home
of Mr. and Mrs. George Hanke, of St. Louis. Mus,
Hanke, who was Jeanette Jackson, is a member of the
L‘lﬂr‘-s of ’3”.

Hope of Tomorrow

Getting his sunbath is Gridley Barstow, son of
Mr. and Mrs. R. C. Strong. Gridley has two
older sisters, Margaret and Carolyn. Mis mother,
who was Betty Burton, attended Lindenwood in
1935-37. Myr. Strong is in the diplomatic service
and the family is now en route to China.

Introducing Joan and Terry, who are the children
of Mr. and Mrs. Frank Marlowe, Jr., of Rich-
mond Heights, Mo. Terry is 3 and his little sister
is 1 year-old. Myrs. Marlowe was Helen Hellerud
and she is a member of the Class of "4o.

* * -

A son, who has been named Louis Laird, was born
on December 7 to Mr. and Mrs. Louis F. Kurtz, of
3215 Forty-seventh St.. Des Moines, lowa. Mrs,
Kurtz was Elizabeth Laird and she attended Linden-
wood in 1939-40,

November 3 is the birth date of the son born to
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Coombs, of 1702 Hillerest Dr.,
Carthage, Mo. He has been named Jon Michael. He
has two sisters, Helen, 414 and Barbara, 2. Mrs.
Coombs was Dorothy Ann Knell, Class of "38.

Craig MacQuaid, I11, is the name of the son born
on December 3 to Mr. and Mrs. Craig MacQuaid, Jr.,
of 232 Roosevelt Ave,, Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio. He has
two sisters, Nancy Walker, 7, and Marjorie Glenn,
414, Murs. MacQuaid was Nancy Platt, Class of "37.

A son, who has been named Madara Day Fezler,
111, was born on October 24 to Mr. and Mrs. M. D.
Fezler, of 2720 N. W. Eighteenth St., Oklahoma
City, Okla. Mrs. Fezler was Jo Cleta Simpson and
she attended Lindenwood in 1942-43,

Raymond Charles is the name chosen for the son
born on November 12 to Mr. and Mrs. Raymond C.
Strobel, of 2214 Bandywood Dr., Nashville, Tenn.
Myrs. Strobel was Margaret E. Greer, Class of '43.

A daughrer, who has been named Linda Kay, was
born on July 4 to Mr. and Mrs. R. F. Duncan, of
Pleasant Mountain, Pa. Linda has an older sister.
Their mother was Dorothy Jean Couch and she at-
tended Lindenwood in 1940-42,
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A son, who has been named Herbert Cecil, was
horn on September 20 to Mr. and Murs. Preston P.
Gwaltney, of Norton, Kan. Mrs. Gwaltney was Edith
Garrett and she attended Lindenwood in 1936-37.

Gary Lee is the name of the new arrival at the
home of Lieut. and Mrs. E. W. Smith, of 4126
Corinth Blvd., Dayton, Ohio. Gary's birthday is Octo-
ber 18. Mrs. Smith was Betty Jane Daniel and she
attended Lindenwood in 1939-41.

Robert William is the name chosen for the son
born on October 21 to Mr. and Mrs. Robert W.
Sweet, of Caledonia, Mich. Robert's mother was Vera
Langenbacher and she is a member of the Class of '45.

Another future Lindenwood girl is Myra Kathleen,
who was born on November 4 to Mr. and Mrs. Melvin
H. Seelye, of 218 E. Sherman St., Hutchinson, Kan.
Mprs. Seelye was Martha Norris, a member of the
Class of '40.

A son, who has been named Gregory Allen, was
born on October 4 to Mr. and Mrs. W. Lee Sum-
mers, Jr., of 504 Pennsylvania St., Urbana, I1l. Mrs.
Summers was Virginia Veach and she is a member of
the Class of "43.

Randall Scott is the name chosen for the son born
on October 23 to Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dean, of 941
N. Euclid Ave., Oak Park, Ill. Mrs. Dean, was Jeane
Kathleen Kenitz, attended Lindenwood in 1939-41.

A daughter, who has been named Julia Kae, was
born on September 23 to Mr. and Mrs. Floyd C.
Martin, of Winnshore, Texas. Mrs. Martin was
Adelene Landrum and she attended Lindenwood in

1943-46.

A son, who has been named Alan Clifford, was
born on November 6 to Mr. and Mrs, Paul Smedley,
of 3029 E. Eighty-first St., Cleveland, Ohio. Mrs.
Smedley was Alicia Young, a member of the Class
of '36.

Parham Kirkbride is the name of the daughter born
on October 12 to Mr, and Mrs, Joseph E. Fedrick,
of 1222 N. Third Street, Independence, Kan. Mrs.
Fedrick was Pary Kirkbride and she attended Linden-
wood in 1943-45.

A new arrival at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Cor-
dell Hull Wilburn, of Hartsville, Tenn., is Frank
Wiles, wha was born on October 31. His mother was
Evelvn Wiles, Class of '3+

Donald Angus is the name chosen for the son born
on September 1 to Mr. and Mrs. Donald A. Mec-
Donald, of 1617 Madison St., Great Bend, Kansas.
Mrs. McDonald was Virginia Mering and she attended
Lindenwood in, 1937-39.

A daughter, who has been named Georgetta Lee,
was born on October 28 to Mr. and Mrs. . Stanley
Johnson, of Little Rock, Ark. Murs. Johnson was
Phyllis Whitaker and she attended Lindenwood in

1938-40.

A son, who has been named Gregory Marshall, was
born on March 9 to Mr. and Mrs. J. G. Felker, of
1609 E. Maine St., Enid, Okla. Mrs. Felker was
Jonelle Samplis and she attended Lindenwood in
1943-44,

Craig Blount is the name of the son born on July
12 to Mr. and Mrs. L. L. Petefish, of 3400 University
Road, Peoria, I1l. Mrs. Petefish was Mildred Blount
and she is a member of the Class of '33.

An announcement headed “Changes at the Bliz-
zard's” tells of the arrival of Paula Jane at the home
of Mr. and Mrs. Paul Blizzard, of 8216 §. Green St.,
Chicago, Ill., on November 14. Paula has a brother,
David. Mrs. Blizzard was Delphia Pauline Biggs,
Class of '32,

IN MEMORIAM

We record with deep regret the death of Mus.
Lindsey Hicks, of Ozona, Texas, on November 19,
Mrs, Hicks, who was Margaret Weddell, attended
Lindenwood in 1927-28. Lindenwood extends its
sincere condolences to all the members of her tamily.

With deep regret we record the death of Mrs,
CGiuy B. Bebout, of 6271 De Valls Drive, Los Angeles,
on September 21, Mrs. Bebout died just one day atter
her husband. Both became ill of malaria, two weeks
atter their return from Nicaragua. Mrs. Bebout was
Bess Roter, and she attended Lindenwood in 1904-05,
and later was a member of the Home Economics faculry
of the college. Lindenwood extends its sympathy to
all members of her family.





